GOVERNING BODY OF MONKLEIGH PRIMARY SCHOOL
EXTRAORDINARY MEETING OF FULL GOVERNING BODY (COVID-19 UPDATE)
Meeting on 20th May 2020 15:30

Venue: Virtual “Zoom” meeting

MINUTES

st

Date prepared: 21 May 2020

*DENOTES PRESENT:
Name
Mrs C Boundy
Mr D Butler
Rev. M Cockfield
Mr A Donnellan (Vice-chair)
Mr J Gifford
Mr J Hogan

Gov Type
CB
DB
MC
AD
JG
JH

Parent
Co-Opted
Co-Opted
Parent
Co-Opted
Co-Opted

Term of
office exp
25/11/23
24/06/23
25/03/23
25/03/23
24/06/23
05/06/21

*
*
*
*
*
*

Name

Gov Type

Mrs B O’Donoghue
Mrs L Paiano (Chair of FGB)
Mrs K Reeves
Miss G Rodgers
Mrs M C Stevens
MrC P Stevens
In Attendance – Di Beer

BO’D
LP
KR
GR
MCS
CPS
LDB

Staff
LA
Head
Parent
Co-Opted
Co-Opted
Clerk

MINUTES

Term of
office exp
30/09/20
24/11/19
ongoing
09/05/23
12/05/24
12/05/24

ACTION

1

Welcome & Apologies – LP welcomed all. (Some governors were in the process of joining virtually
when the meeting started). No apologies received

2

Meeting documents – Govs confirmed documents accessed but, due to how quickly the
documents have had to be drawn up, there had not been enough time to fully understand them.

3

Business Interests – Govs were advised that there may be a need to declare an interest later in the
meeting if they have a child in one of the year groups the government has suggested are
considered for a phased return. If a parent governor holds a strong personal view on opening or
not opening due to concerns around their own child then it would be best for them not to take part
in any vote that is held

4

From the Head / Chair – Government planned re-opening of schools
KR informed the govs the steps that have been taken so far
Devon County Council has provided a template Risk Assessment, which she has tailored to fit the
re-opening of Monkleigh (made available to govs in advance of meeting)
She explained that a survey carried out with all parents shows that there is a relatively small
amount of children that will be intending to return after half term:

*
*
*
*
*
*
*
*

WHEN?

COVID-19 School Re-opening Survey
All responses - Percentage responses to each set of questions:

Total
Yes

% Yes

Total
No

% No

R, 1 or 6 - I would send them back to school in June.
11
25.6%
32
74.4%
R, 1 or 6 I would NOT send them back to school in June.
Key worker/vulnerable child - I would send child back to school in June.
2
16
35.6%
29
64.4%
Key worker/vulnerable child - I would NOT send child back to school in June.
If school was open I would send my child back to Preschool
3
4
16.7%
20
83.3%
If school was open I would NOT send my child back to Preschool
I think the school should reopen in June
4
15
12.7%
103
87.3%
I think the school should NOT reopen in June
Total forms submitted = 150 (including staff and governors) Some families answered yes to more than one question.
1

The survey has shown that the following numbers have expressed wish to return:
 Year 6 – 5 children
(1 indicating key worker / vulnerable category)
 Year 5 – 3 children
(3 indicating key worker / vulnerable category)
 Year 4 – 2 children
(2 indicating key worker / vulnerable category)
 Year 3 – 4 children
(4 indicating key worker / vulnerable category)
 Year 2 – 1 child
(1 indicating key worker / vulnerable category)
 Year 1 – 6 children
(3 indicating key worker / vulnerable category)
 Year R – 2 children
(0 indicating key worker / vulnerable category)
 Pre-school – 4 children (1 indicating key worker / vulnerable category)
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The total number of children expected would be accommodated in 2 classes (“bubbles”).
A letter to parents has been drafted (made available to govs in advance of the meeting) outlining
how it is expected the school day will run and the restrictions that will be needed to try to ensure
safety of children and staff. KR proposed that parents who decide that their children will be
returning to school should sign an agreement that they are aware of the steps that the school is
taking, and understand the risks involved and are taking responsibility for the decision to return.
Following this meeting, all staff will be invited to a virtual meeting regarding the planned reopening.
KR invited govs to comment / discuss (shown as bullet points below)
a. Well done to KR! Good idea for parents to sign disclaimer.
b. Recommended social distancing will prove impossible for school children
c. May be able to relax the sharing of equipment within a “bubble” in due course (with
parental agreement)
d. In an emergency, KR may have to access both “bubbles” – parents would need to know
e. Siblings might be in separate bubbles dependant on ages – parents would need to know
f. Parents might change their mind when they realise how school will have to run
g. There will be a lot of parents waiting to see how the return goes. Parents need to know
that the next cohort to return will have to be in a separate bubble
h. A bubble has to stay as a bubble, with no additions to it
i. Government has proposed Years R,1 & 6. How do we stand legally with children outside of
those year groups? KR explained that priority is given to key worker / vulnerable children
regardless of year group.
j. How could years 2,3,4 & 5 be accommodated? KR – can only take them if guidance changes –
new Risk Assessments would have to be drawn up. If the guidance stays the same the school
does not have the space to accommodate more children.
k. Draft letter to parents needs to be strengthened to say “can’t opt in next week” etc.
l. Some governors are concerned that governors and school are having to rush these plans
m. Concerned about corporate responsibility
n. Local Authority is ultimately responsible. The gov approved RA/plan will be sent to LA.
Written confirmation of approval of plan and RA by a set date is to be requested – if no
written approval received, the school will not be opening.
o. Bubbles will have the same staff throughout, with no movement.
p. Is there an issue of inequalities? KR confirmed that school is in regular contact with all
vulnerable children (DCC list and in-house list) & they are all getting appropriate support. All
families in the school have been made contact with.
q. Should be specific about what children are wearing – clean clothes each day. Medical
advice to be followed regarding masks etc. Cannot touch masks and put them back on.
r. Risks outweigh benefits – feel only year 6 should be returning.
s. Should there be a part-time timetable? Or will all children be in for 5 days? KR explained
that key worker children would be “dipping in and out” of their respective bubbles. If
choosing to return, those children (not key worker) should be expected to be in full time –
don’t think they should be allowed to “choose” part-time if they have chosen to send back.
t. What provision will be made for PPA? KR – although staff have said they’re prepared to work
all week, could plan to be closed for 1 afternoon (possibly a Weds) to allow PPA time and
mid-week deep clean. Teachers need PPA time. KR to find out key worker requirements.
u. When will school be cleaned by caretaker? At end of school day
v. Toilets to be cleaned after each use – to be carefully monitored (record kept)
w. 1 governor wished his dissention to be recorded – Agree that key worker children should be
accommodated, but too rushed and too much expected of staff. Don’t want to put children
and adults at risk. Govs have to come up with a plan; it’s whether the plan is implemented.
That’s dependent on the 5 factors that the government have said are to be agreed on:
i.
ii.
iii.
iv.
v.

Making sure the NHS can cope
A sustained & consistent fall in daily death rate
Rate of infection decreasing to manageable levels
Ensuring supply of tests and PPE can meet future demand
Being confident any adjustments would not risk a second peak that would overwhelm the NHS
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x.

y.

Govs should be able to demonstrate that everything has been done that can be. If parents
are aware of the risk and decide to send their children in govs have done as much as they
can to mitigate any actions against the school
If the 5 government targets have not been met, govs will have to think again about whether
the plan will be implemented.

No further questions / discussion.
KR to submit to RA/Plan to LA requesting Date and time for receipt of confirmation of approval
KR to contact all support staff tomorrow
KR to send finalised letter out to all parents at end of this week
KR to prepare letters: “following government announcement* we will..... or we won’t.....”
*announcement expected 27 / 28 May
Voting: KR asked governors to formally vote for the following that she had prepared (did not vote
herself):
1. Approval of the C19-Return to School Risk Assessment
9 governors agreed, 1 disagreed the RA – majority approval
2. Approval of proposed statement for re-opening for key workers and non key workers*
9 governors agreed, 1 disagreed the RA – majority approval

KR
KR
KR

21/05/20
22/05/20

*Result excluding those governors with children in proposed year groups: 6 agreed, 1 disagreed
A governor stated that there should be more emphasis on developing online learning platform.
5

Impact from the meeting – Gov Body has entered into new territory, which sits uncomfortably!

10

LP voiced thanks on behalf of the FGB to KR, LDB & all staff for commitment and going “above
and beyond”
th
Date & time of next FGB meeting – Friday 29 May 12:30 (virtual via zoom)

There being no further business the meeting closed at 16:28
ACTION PLAN:
Item

Details
Highlighted above

Who
KR

When
ASAP

Done?
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